
1

Fisher, Alexander

From: Alexander.C.Fisher@oplc.nh.gov
Subject: RE: IMLCC API Update - 2/20/2024

 
From: Marschall Smith <imlccexecutivedirector@imlcc.net> 
Subject: IMLCC API Update - 2/20/2024 
Date: February 20, 2025 at 1:55:20 PM EST 
To: Undisclosed Recipients <imlccexecutivedirector@imlcc.net> 
 
Dear IMLCC Commissioners,  
 
This is the final update about the IMLCC API Implementation Project.   
 
The API endpoints were rolled out in January, which means that now all the functions and 
processes for expedited physician licensure can be completed via an API - Application 
Programing Interface - system to system communication and processing. 
 
The API Implementation Project was made a priority project after the August 2024 
Commissioner meeting. 
 
Please see the announcement below from Matt Robison, IT Manager, for details about the 
project and the current status. 
 
mss 
 
_______________________________________________________ 
 
Good morning, 
 
As of yesterday, we have our first Member Board live on the API v2 in Production. Hawaii (D.O. and 
M.D.) successfully launched their integration that will allow for daily calls to our API to pull/update 
data in their custom licensing system as well as, approve licenses automatically via an API call. We 
hope to have our second Member Board live on the API within the next few weeks. Overall, we have 
had 22 of the 55 Member Boards express interest in adopting the API, 6 Boards in active 
development and 2 Boards live or about to go live. 
 
Congrats to Gerald McCulla, Matt Sherry, Larron Webb, and Dima Danylevych for their hard 
work and dedication to get this complex implementation into Production. The v2 API will 
ultimately improve the State Boards interaction with the IMLCC iStars II system and the quality of 
our data. 
 
Thanks  
 
 
Matt Robison 
IT Manager  
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Interstate Medical Licensure Compact Commission (IMLCC)  
 
________________________________________________________ 
 
--  
Marschall S. Smith (he/him/his) 
Executive Director 

  
 
Join IMLCC Advocacy  

 
LinkedIn  Facebook 
 
Interstate Medical Licensure Compact Commission 
7921 Southpark Plaza, Suite 109 | Littleton, Colorado 80120 
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